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complete fix appropriate for any country or any situation. Intractable and egregious human rights
violations in Colombia and unbalanced market access issues in South Korea put FTAs with these
two countries in a completely separate — and significantly more problematic — category. The
AFL-CIO vigorously opposes the FTAs with Colombia and Korea.

The challenges facing American workers today are enormous, and the reforms needed in
current trade and domestic policy go beyond what can be addressed in bilateral trade agreements.
Eroding wages, growing inequality, a crisis in both health care and retirement security, and
constant attacks on the rights of workers to organize all contribute to deep economic insecurity
for America’s working families, and flawed trade policies have only exacerbated these problems.

As amended, the Peru FTA marks an important step toward a trade model that will
benefit working people in both countries. Congress will need to provide strong and consistent
pressure on the executive branch to ensure that these newly negotiated provisions are effectively
implemented and enforced, since these provisions cannot serve their objective if the executive
branch does not enforce them. Funding to help build the capacity of workers to exercise their
labor rights, and thereby improve their working conditions, is also vitally important.

We applaud the considerable efforts that brought about these changes. However, these
reforms represent only one aspect of what is wrong with U.S. trade policy. Further work is
required to improve the template for future trade agreements, and to ensure that current trade
agreements are energetically and consistently enforced. We will continue to fight to strengthen
and repair these provisions in any future trade agreements.

Furthermore, in order to build a prosperous economy and workforce, we must work
together to address the domestic and international policies that are putting U.S. workers,
businesses, and farmers at risk. Legislation that meaningfully addresses currency manipulation
strengthens our trade laws, eliminates tax incentives for off-shoring, and protects consumers
from tainted imports must be acted upon expeditiously. We look forward to working with our
allies in Congress to address these challenges.
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William Samuel, Director
DEPARTMENT OF LEGISLATION



